GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 12, 2020

The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, August 12, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present


Also Present


G. Amato





J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


W. Healey





J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll





Ald. R. Vitali (BOA)
M. Blake













Excused:  N. Veccharelli, B. Nash, J. O’Connell
II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held on July 8, 2020. 
Commissioners’ Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held July 8, 2020 as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 

IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato reported he wished to put some suggestions on the table.  Basically, everything is covered and working in place.  Anything to do with the course as far as maintenance, the course, Commissioner Healey has been working with management, along with Commissioner O’Connell and management.  It appears people are wearing masks and practicing social distancing.  As to the financial end of things, everything is being paid and up to date.  With the pandemic we are fortunate everything is working well.  We will continue in this same manner.  Any problems with the course, contact Vice Chairman Healey, and financials should go through Commissioner Worroll.  Chairman Amato stated he would continue to review and determine monthly meetings.  He stated it would be possible to meet remotely down the road, but he would review each month.  A brief discussion ensued.

V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Vice Chairman Healey stated there was not much since last month except for the storm.  Received a call from Tim Mar and met him at the course.  Bogan Trees has been busy but will be here by next week.  He stated Mr. Mar also reached out to Pride Landscaping, Mark Robinson and he will examine the work that needs to be done along North Street.    He reported on the #4 hole a tree from the neighbor’s property fell onto the course as well as a tree along North Street.


b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances as of August 12, 2020 in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $23,911, Secretarial fees $600, Water account $13,035, postage $50, Fund 18 $162,684 and Open Space $98,833, Project Account $6,106, and Project Account #2 $1,033.  

Regarding the water, Commissioner Worroll reported he received a sewer usage bill in the amount of $7,000, last year it was $900.  He reported he spoke with the Finance Director to determine the discrepancy but was referred to the Sewer Commission.  He then called the Board of Aldermen Chairman and discussed the matter with him and was told they would investigate the formula being used to calculate the numbers for the golf course.


c) Tribute to former Commissioners – Commissioner Worroll reported two (2) benches have been installed, and the bench for Dick Austin shipped today.  He suggested having Mr. Austin and family possibly attend a small ceremony next month.

Commissioner Healey suggested having a brief ceremony prior to the start of the next meeting.  

VI.
Unfinished Business
None.

VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Fabrizio reported the aeration system would be completed soon and explained now is not the time to work on it.  He also reported they are still in negotiations with the city, however, there has been little movement.  

Vice Chairman Healey asked if the aeration work is a fall or winter job.

Mr. Fabrizio stated it is usually done during either season.  He also stated they are trying to determine if the city plans on moving forward with Tournament Turf Care.  A brief discussion ensued.

Chairman Amato stated he would follow up with the City Attorney’s Office to see where the issue stands.

Commissioner Worroll explained they are looking for an adjustment to the third quarter payment, due to the City closing the course.  Discussion resumed.

Mr. Fabrizio stated they would like to have another meeting so that a formal protocol could be put in place.  There is the potential there could be another shutdown should there be an uptick in the number of COVID cases.  We are simply looking for a protocol, adding it would benefit the City as well. 

Mr. Fabrizio stated he has been looking into the use of debit cards; however, the cost is exorbitant, a cost more than $10,000.  

VIII.  
New Business 

          a)  Report on Rounds – Mr. Fabrizio distributed a hand outs detailing the rounds for the month of July and cart rentals YTD. Another great month.  Rounds are up.  We are in striking distance to last year.  Electric carts are still going up and we are whittling away at the deficient.  Pull carts are up.  Reiterated it has been a good month and year overall.  

Mr. Smith reiterated the importance of resolving this issue they are having with the city.  He explained he made the decision to make the payment so that we would not be in default but pointed out Tournament Turf has lost significant revenue due to the city closing the course. Discussion ensued.

Mrs. Blake mentioned there is still a problem with a shortage of carts for the women’s league.

There being no further business before the Commission, Commissioners Healey and Worroll made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 6:04 p.m.








Recorded by,








Kathleen A. Kennedy









Recording Secretary
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